FAYSTON DEVELOPMENT REVIEW BOARD
MINUTES

TUESDAY, JUNE 12, 2012

Attending: DRB Members: Jon Shea (Chair), Chuck Martel, Kevin Wry, Leo Cohen, Mike Quenneville, Carol Chamberlain. ZA: John Weir. Public: Karen Winhold, Dick King, Bill Gallup, Bill Maclay, Jill Burley, Jamey Wimble, Gunner McCain, Thomas Littlehales, Albert Pierce, Carol Pierce, Betsy Jondro, and James Martini   

The meeting was opened at 6:05p.m.  

The first hearing was for Application # 3166 regarding a lot line adjustment on the property of Karen and June Winhold, parcel 01-086, located at 3061 North Fayston Road.  This is a lot line adjustment revising the line dividing the two parcels as previously approved by the Development Review Board on August 1, 2007 (Application # 2849).  The total acreage of the parcel to be subdivided is 42 acres.  The applicants seek to revise the lot line such that the acreage of one lot will be 13.7 acres and the other lot, 28.3 acres.  There was a motion by Kevin to declare the application complete.  An updated mylar was presented to the Board, and the applicant was in attendance.  The applicant let it be known to the Board that revision to the previously-approved lot line will have no effect on wetlands as the line sought to be adjusted is opposite any wetland.  There was a motion by Chuck to approve the lot line adjustment on two conditions: 1) that the building envelope is the same as that approved previously in Application # 2849 and 2) the curb cut and driveway plan is no different than had been proposed in Application # 2849.  Kevin seconded.  All were in favor.  The lot line adjustment was approved and the hearing closed.    

The next hearing was for Applications # 3168 and # 3170 by Carol and Albert Pierce, requesting a setback waiver in order to renovate their house on parcel 10-033, located at 84 Loop Road, Mad River Glen.  This hearing was continued from May 8, 2012.  Applicants’ revised plans for house renovation reduces the proposed square footage to under 15, 000 sq. ft. in accordance with Section 3.8 (A)(3) of the Town regulations.  There will be no increase in non-compliance.  A portion of the existing home will remain during renovation.  Chuck moved to approve the application as presented; Kevin seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  The motion passed and the application was approved.

Dick King (King & King) addressed the Board with a question about the Town’s regulations as concerned public roads.  Dick proposed that either 1) the Town regulations eliminate via definition that a private road creates a subdivision, or 2) adopt the state definition and standard for public roads.  The Board responded that this discussion be had with the Planning Commission.  

Jamey Wimble of Mad River Glen addressed the Board hoping to gain conceptual approval of the master plans for the MRG’s base renovations.  The Board told Jamey that he needed to complete an actual application prior to the Board’s acting or responding to the plans in any way.  Said application will be completed by Jamey so that a hearing can be scheduled for either July or August.  
The Board next discussed revising their Rules of Procedure.  Several edits were proposed, include revising the deliberative session rule, procedure regarding the alternate member, the correct dates upon which the Board meets and the correct number of Board members.  A new draft of the Rules would be drawn up and voted upon at the July 10, 2012 meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m.

